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MINUTES 
 

GARDEN GROVE 
 Sanitary District Advisory Commission 

 
Regular Meeting 

 
 
 

January 19, 2011 
 

Community Meeting Center 
11300 Stanford Avenue 

 
 

A Regular Meeting of the Sanitary District Advisory Commission of the City of 
Garden Grove was called to order in the Heritage Room of the Community Meeting 
Center, 11300 Stanford Avenue, Garden Grove, on Thursday January 19, 2011, at 
4:00 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: PRESENT: (5) Commissioners: Brietigam, Pearce, Mitchell, Arbgast, 

and Rodgers 
 

 
 
Minutes 
 
It was moved and carried unanimously to receive and file the minutes for October 
21, 2010. 
 
Discussion Items 
 
4.a.   Status Report on SSO’s/Sewer Spills for Last Quarter (Oct-Jan) 
 
 A.J. gave review on the status report-handout was given 
  
4.b.   Disposal of pharmaceuticals  
 
 Several options were given for disposing of old prescriptions 
 

• A list of locations was given to the Commission 
• Some pharmacies will take them- call first 
• Crush and put in sealed bag with kitty litter or old coffee grounds 

 
4.c. Status of Oil Drum ~Mae’s Café 
 

A memo was written to Cal Trans (drum belongs to Caltrans) on January 11, 
2011 expressing concerns. 
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4.d. Bulky Item Pick-up 
 
 Please see attached memo explaining the procedure. 
 
4.e. Lampson Avenue~Manley to Valley View 
 
 There is grant money available to take care of the parkway on this segment 

of Lampson Avenue one option is to install stamped concrete.  However, the 
Commissioners were not in favor of stamped concrete.  They would like to 
see landscaping; staff noted that there are not enough funds to cover the 
maintenance and watering of landscaping at this time. 

 
4.f. Reclaimed Water Project 
 
 A handout was given to the Commission with the conceptual drawings for the 

“Splash Pad” at Atlantis Park 
 
4.g.  Community Donations 
 
 This falls under the City Manager’s purview; Maria Stipe is the contact person 

for this fund.  A report was introduced into the record. 
 
 It was moved and carried to review, every January, the Solid Waste Disposal 

Community Charities Program. 
 
  
Matters from the Commission 
 
Commissioner Mitchell inquired about an odor problem in back of Seven Seas 
Restaurant; he spoke to Keith Jones about the issue at the Chamber Mixer and was 
told he would look into it. 
 
Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.  
 
The next meeting of the Garden Grove Sanitary District Advisory Commission will 
meet on April 20, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. in the Heritage Room at the Community 
Meeting Center – 11300 Stanford Avenue. 

 


